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EX.111/06
MANDATORY LICENSING OF HOUSES IN MULTIPLE 



OCCUPATION (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.35/06 informing the Executive that, with effect from 1 April 2006, mandatory licensing of Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO) had been introduced.  The owners of certain types of HMO’s throughout the City’s area will require to apply to the Council for a licence ensuring that all properties in the private sector rental market meet certain legal standards and are managed properly.  Approximately 100 HMO's in the City Council's area would either require to be licensed or passported into the system from the existing Registration scheme.  Details of the licensing system were submitted, together with the charges to be made for a Licence which were set to cover the cost of administering the scheme.

The Director commented that no action would be taken on the proposed 10% reduction in licence fee for early payment pending the final decision of the City Council.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the criteria for licensing of HMO's which require to be licensed, as contained in Report DS.35/06, be approved, along with the proposed charging policy as detailed at Appendix 1 to the report.

2.
That the matter be referred to the City Council for formal approval.

Reasons for Decision

To make arrangements for the criteria and charging policy in connection with the new requirements with regard to the licensing of Houses in Multiple Occupation.







